2005 District Conference

Six members of the Rockhampton club, Trish (Area Director), Norma, Elizabeth, Margaret, Valda and Berenice attended the District 24 Conference at the Gold Coast in early October. They enjoyed catching up with Zontian friends and also made new friends during the breaks. International Representative Dandy Gomez delighted all Zontians with her very easy manner and willingness to learn about the activities of clubs. District 23 representatives were ready with information about the coming Convention in Melbourne.

District Governor Ros Kinder welcomed all to the Conference on Friday night at the Opening Ceremony. Trish carried the Australian Flag in the Flag Parade and Berenice, with the Area 4 Banner, led the representatives of the Area 4 Clubs (Margaret for Rockhampton) with their respective Banners. Her Excellency the Governor Ms Quentin Bryce delivered the address at the Opening Ceremony and all enjoyed a buffet supper after the formalities. 

Business Sessions went well with Margaret as our Delegate. Speakers at the Business Sessions were most informative and it was an experience to learn the real story of FGM. A member of the Red Cross updated members on developments in the recovery after the recent Tsunami in Asia.

The Club Showcase was well received with Berenice delivering a PowerPoint Presentation on the Zonta Amelia Earhart Young Pilot’s Award which is offered by Rockhampton, Emerald and Longreach Clubs. It was interesting to hear the other presentations. 

The Conference Dinner was most enjoyable with a departure from the usual After Dinner Speaker which was replaced by a very entertaining quiz, conducted by former Rockhampton Zontian Judith Anderson. The Governors of District 23 and 24 were great contestants. They were aided and abetted with their answers by International heavyweights Mary Magee, Jane O’Brien and Patricia Logan. Entertainment by three very talented young ladies added to the night.

Members attended the Memorial Service on Sunday morning at which late member Clair Martin was remembered.  Norma placed a Zonta rose in remembrance of Clair.

The Rockhampton Club was very happy to receive two Awards namely the Service/Status of Women Award and the Webpage Award.

Congratulations to Rockhampton member Berenice Payne who was elected Area Director for 2006-2008.   

Rockhampton Club availed themselves of the opportunity to sell Zonta Coasters and Eco Bags at the Zonta Shop and the result was very pleasing. 

What a great Conference. We congratulate District Governor Ros and the Organizing Committee on the successful weekend. 
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